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1. CALL TO ORDER
Tom Gallivan called the meeting to order at 1:09 p.m. in LC-62. 
2. APPROVAL OF THE SEPTEMBER 21, 2016 MEETING SUMMARY
Alicia inquired as to whether the minutes could be sent out earlier.  David Moore responded that the practice has been for the minutes to be sent out the Friday before the meeting date, and that would be the goal for the remainder of the year. The September 21, 2016 meeting summary was approved. 
3. GREAT CALIFORNIA SHAKEOUT
Chief Gallivan discussed the earthquake drill scheduled to take place October 20, 2016. 
He explained that as with all drills, the purpose is not only practice but to find out what works and what can be improved. The Chief stated that he personally tested all pre-recorded messages for the mass notification systems with no errors, and he has complete confidence it will work as intended. However, he is also staging cadets throughout campus to observe for problems with the mass notification message, so that they can notify dispatch to revert to the standard “bong” emergency tone if need be.   The Chief added that for the first time he has distributed a tabletop exercise for evening faculty to walk through with their students.  This is a voluntary, verbal walkthrough that an instructor can go over with their class, basically discussing how to evacuate the building.   Instructors are welcome to schedule it for another time when convenient for the class if tomorrow doesn’t work.  Jay Elarcosa asked about the earthquake rating for the buildings.  David Moore responded that all new construction on campus is designed to meet the requirements of seismic zone 4, which is the most severe risk of a quake of greatest destruction.  He went on to explain that due to the fact that the college is subject to the Field Act requirements of K through 14, and the Division of State Architect is the authority having justification, the buildings are actually over designed to withstand a serious earthquake.  David Moore went on to state that the tabletop exercise was a good positive step toward doing more for emergency preparedness on campus.
4. ITEMS FROM THE FLOOR
David Moore informed the committee that the emergency flipchart was currently out for production.  Once these are delivered to the campus, Dr. Johnson’s office will develop a matrix for installations on campus.
Jay Elarcosa mentioned a walkthrough he conducted with the Dean of Technology in an area at the Metals building.  Jay noted that he thought it was a fire hazard and he had concerns with the chemical storage in the area.  He brought it to the committee due to potential OSHA issues.  David Moore mentioned that he was aware of the issue, and that he had been supporting the Dean in his efforts to remediate the situation. He stated that at this time, the best approach is to let the division address the problems, with support from Facilities and Keenan & Associates. 
Judi Holmes commented that last night the exterior lights were not on in lots 6, 7, and 8.  David Moore said many exterior lights are out due to a loss in communication with the controls system.  In the meantime, the lights will be turned on manually until the problem is resolved.  

There was a general discussion on the campus wayfinding signage and how it really makes the campus come together and look official.  David Moore indicated that during this sign project the parking lots where re-numbered to be more consistent and the “C” has been removed. The new maps in the spring schedule would have the updated lot numbers in it.    Alicia mentioned that there were holes over by the Fine Arts building that were are result of an old sign being removed from the sidewalk.  She asked if cones could be put down.

The co-chairs asked if anyone had any ideas regarding strategic committee goals for this year.  Chief Gallivan mentioned several ideas that he had, and asked the committee to think about them for discussion.  For instance, how do we encourage employees to report hazards?  Should we send out a survey asking for committee expectations?  Does the committee want to create a bi-annual workspace inspection form?  Perhaps the Safety committee would do a walk to identify issues, much like the annual campus walk that the Chief does with student representatives.   
Alicia mentioned the possibility of developing an app for safety reporting since students are always carrying around and using their phones.  Jay asked the student representative for feedback on how the students would best respond.  The student recommended talking to Student Activities staff to coordinate efforts.  Patrick commented that his department did not have the resources to develop an app at this time, and the topic of funding was also briefly discussed.  Alicia mentioned the possibility of having a QR code that would link directly to a website where safety issues could be reported.    Chief Gallivan mentioned that we could also identify on the safety committee website where to go for safety information for various topics on campus.  Stephanie suggested pulling Miya Walker in to assist with the campus outreach, Pam mentioned developing posters that could be displayed and having Margo or Kelly assist with the design.  The committee generally agreed that a good goal for the semester would be the development of a safety reporting system, similar to the helpdesk ticket or work request system. It is intended that this reporting system be available to the entire campus community for use. Chief Gallivan will be inviting Miya Walker to the next meeting so she can provide input on this topic since outreach and notification efforts will ultimately be handled by her department.

Patrick mentioned that a new blue emergency phone was recently installed by the Child Development Center and that the cameras at this location will be online soon.
5. NEXT MEETING DATE – NOVEMBER 16, 2016
The next meeting is scheduled for November 16, 2016 in LC-62.
6. ADJOURNMENT
The meeting adjourned at 1:54 p.m.
